
 BOROUGH OF WEST CAPE MAY

PLANNING-ZONING BOARD

REGULAR MEETING – January 8, 2013
The Regular Meeting of the Borough of West Cape May Planning-Zoning Board, held at the Municipal Building, 732 Broadway, was called to order by Chairman Mulligan at 7:00 PM.  After reading the Open Public Meetings Act of 1975 he led all present in the flag salute.

ROLL CALL:

Members:






  Doris Jacobsen
present
Paul Mulligan
present


  Art Joblin

present
Kevin O’Neill

present


  Tina Johnson
present
Diane Rea

present

  Pam Kaithern
present      Alternates:




  Mark Kulkowitz
absent
Chris Shriver

absent

Also Present:

Brock Russell, Esq., Board Solicitor




Chris Eaton, Board Engineer




Elaine Wallace, Recording Secretary

RESOLUTION #01-13 Closed Session: On Motion of Art Joblin, seconded by Doris Jacobsen, and unanimously approved on roll call vote, the meeting was adjourned into closed session at 7:05 PM to discuss personnel and appointments.  The regular meeting was resumed at 7:14 PM on motion of Pam Kaithern, seconded by Diane Rea.
Appointments:
On motion of Doris Jacobsen, seconded by Diane Rea, and carried unanimously, the following appointments were made: Administrative Secretary Dianne Rutherford, Recording Secretary Elaine Wallace, Engineer Ray Roberts, and Solicitor Brock Russell.
Paul Mulligan was appointed Chairperson of the Planning Board on motion of Art Joblin, seconded by Tina Johnson, and carried on roll call vote as follows:  Mulligan abstaining, all other members present voting in the affirmative.

Kevin O’Neill was appointed Vice-Chairperson of the Planning Board on motion of Diane Rea, seconded by Art Joblin, and carried on roll call vote as follows: O’Neill abstaining, all other members present voting in the affirmative.

Motion to Establish Meeting Dates and Publications On motion of Art Joblin, seconded by Doris Jacobsen, and carried unanimously on roll call vote, the meeting dates (attached) were established and the Cape May Star and Wave and The Press of Atlantic City were named the Official Newspapers of the Board.

RESOLUTION 12-12 Cecchini, Block 4, Lot 19, 127 N. Broadway  On motion of Pam Kaithern, seconded by Art Joblin, the resolution was approved on roll call vote as follows:  Jacobsen, Johnson, O’Neill, and Mulligan abstaining, Joblin, Kaithern, and Rea voting in the affirmative.

Oaths of Office: Solicitor Brock Russell administered the oaths of office to Doris Jacobsen and Paul Mulligan.
Application 007-12 Tenbrook/Sutcliff et al, Block 60, Lots 1.02 and 2 Attorney Doreen Corino represented the applicants who wish to subdivide lot 2 in order to give a portion to lot 1.02 to allow ingress/egress to that property from Fourth Avenue.  The County Planning Board has asked that revision be made to the plans and the applicant will comply with all items in their letter dated December 2012.  Surveyor William Sweeney was sworn in by Solicitor Russell.  Mr. Sweeney testified that the driveway for lot 1.02 is currently located on lot 2.  Due to a 1974 subdivision, lot 1.02 was left without its original frontage on Third Avenue.  Granting this subdivision would clear up the problem.  Chris Eaton reviewed the Board Engineer’s report of December 17, 2012, stating no waiver or variance was required, but the applicant is asked to correct text regarding the zoning chart on the plans.  The applicant did not object to the request.  No new violations or nonconformities would be created by the subdivision, rather a nonconformity will be abated.  Chairperson Mulligan opened a public hearing, which was closed on motion of Art Joblin, seconded by Doris Jacobsen, when no one wished to speak.  Kevin O’Neill made a motion, seconded by Diane Rea, to approve a minor subdivision with technical variance subject to the engineer’s conditions and the County Planning Board’s conditions, which was approve unanimously on roll call vote.
Business District Discussion:  The board again discussed the possibility of changing the zoning to allow properties non-conforming properties to try commercial and then switch back to the non-conforming residential use.  The board discussed how many times they should be allowed to do so.  Also, how it could be tracked and what would happen if the property were sold or was demolished, either on purpose or due to some catastrophe.  Currently, it appears that only 5 properties would be effected, but an amnesty period was discussed to see if there were any other properties that aren’t currently licensed.  Elaine Wallace suggested sending a letter to every property in the area being discussed.  Solicitor Russell advised it is a very complex issue and a letter would also be quite complex.  He also stated it may not be possible to do as requested.  
He was afraid that offering an exemption could grant someone a D variance without coming before the zoning board.  Art Joblin was leery of enacting a law that could create a problem where one doesn’t currently exist.  Deputy Mayor Burke explained that one property owner that asked for this to be considered has a 5 unit property and has been asked by some people if she’d consider renting one unit to be used for a commercial purpose, but she was reluctant to because she couldn’t switch back if it didn’t work out.  Brock Russell explained that a 3 unit property could be brought into compliance by allowing a commercial use, but a 5 unit property would still be non-conforming if allowed to change.  He again stated allowing such an exception may be against Municipal Land Use Law.  It was suggested the code could be revised to allow more units, but would that create a parking issue.  The current zoning only requires parking for restaurants and B&Bs over a certain number of units, so that may not increase parking requirements.  Pam Kaithern felt a simple fix is being sought, but clearly the concerns and complications arising show it isn’t a simple issue.  She questioned if the board should retain a professional planner to help explore the possibilities.  
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: No comments
On motion of Doris Jacobsen, seconded by Pam Kaithern, and carried by unanimous voice vote, the meeting was adjourned at 8:28 PM. 
Respectfully submitted,

Elaine L. Wallace

Recording Secretary
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